Minutes for the Sept. 14 Meeting

 

Call to Order

 Members Present:  Donna Woody, Cara Russell, Kim Frederick, Marla Sone, Susan J.- Haynes, Betty Gregoire

Librarian's report:  Pat Galvin is the new office manager. We received a thank you letter from Suzanne Beard and Marie Kimbrough for our help with the Summer Reading Program.  The Adult and Teen participation was way up from last year. Cara shared a data report showing  increase in virtually every category tracked over last year. Sales tax receipts are also up, partly due to the library contracting with a company to recover sales tax not previously paid.

Approve minutes from last meeting:  The minutes from the June meeting were approved.

 

Accept Treasurer's Report:  Report was accepted.  As of the end of August we have a bank balance of $7596.13.  As of Sept. 13 we have a net income of $1569.62.

 

Membership Report:  Counting from the beginning of Dec., when many renewals start, we have 71 Friends of the Library members of which only 7 are brand new members.  From the reminder Kim Frederick sent out this summer we got 25 of 40 renewals so far.    The last membership drive that took place in conjunction with the beginning of the summer reading program was not very fruitful.  We budgeted to receive $2500 for membership this year and currently have received $2150, so budget-wise we’re in good shape.  Discussion ensued around the question “Do we need to increase membership or just increase donations?”.  Several ideas were approved.   Donna will ask to present to the DS Women’s Club this year. Kim came up with the idea of having a monthly “Guess How Many Things are in This Jar?” contest.  She will start in Oct. with Halloween themed items.  It will cost a dollar to enter a guess and the person with the closest guess will win the contents of the jar.  Money and ticket with guess and name and phone # will go into a sealed ballot-type box at the circulation desk.   Susan Haynes will put up in the lobby a framed document thanking and listing the names of the  Friends Members.  We decided to look into having a Spring Pet Parade to be held at the Southwest Hills Veterinary on Nutty Brown Road.  It will not be a membership event but a public event where we will accept donations.

Old Business 

 Donna passed out a corrected list of the homes on the Xmas tour.  She needs to send an information sheet about the tour  (and keep it updated) to Cara so she can keep the circulation desk informed.

New Business 

  Home Tour Committees:  Donna will be responsible for the Homes on the Tour, Sponsorships, Signage, Pre-ordering tickets and Ticket Design.  Kim will be responsible for the Bake Sale at the Library.  Cara will be responsible for the Raffle.  After discussion we agreed to try a raffle that would consist of coupons for a dinner for two from all (if possible) of the restaurants and food-serving places in the Dripping Springs area.  It will be a winner-take-all raffle.  Cara will start inquiries to see if restaurants are open to this idea.  Susan will be responsible for Publicity and the Highway Banner.  Marla will be responsible for coordinating the volunteers and docents working the day of the tour. She has donated an ad to the High School newspaper on behalf of the Friends asking for volunteers to work the day of the tour.  We will all work on getting the various mailings out.  

Review of  Timeline of Tasks for the Home Tour.

 Sponsor letters:  Donna will ask board to help hand address envelopes for the sponsorship letters to be mailed out by the end of the month.  She will pick a day next week to meet at the library after she gets all the materials together.  

Publicity and Ads:  Susan will get the paperwork for the Highway banner submitted and change the date on the banner.  

By the next meeting Susan will develop a list of advertising and press release contacts.  We will review and hopefully add to it.  

Nov. ads for the  Hill Country Sun and Dripping Springs Outlook  are due the 10th of October.

New signer needed on checking account:  Kim Frederick, Membership Chair, will replace Rae McCartney as one of the two authorized signatures on the Friends of the D.S. Community Library checking account at Cattleman’s Bank.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, Oct. 12, at 10 AM at the library

The meeting was adjourned at noon.

